Children’s System of Care

csT/Cccop
Minutes for June 8, 2018

PRESENT: Gabrielle Berget, Angela Bouton, Tina Day, Shari Faber, Tim Featherstone, Liane Felton, Deb Lalor, Carol Mishler, David
Pluymers, Ryan Trautsch, William Walker, Greg Winkler, Melissa Zanzinger

Call to Order
Shari Faber called the meeting to order at 8:34 a.m.

Approval of the Agenda
John Weber moved to approve the agenda; seconded by Ryan Trautsch. Carried,

Approval of the Minutes
Liane Felton moved to approve the minutes of May 11, 2018, as amended; seconded by Brie Berget. Carried.

Welcome and What’s Going Well

Liane Felton introduced our new CCS Supervisor, Tim Featherstone. Liane shared that despite challenging cases she has heard positive
feedback from providers and families that the CST process is working and is beneficial, and that both Tina and Brie are doing a good
job. Tera O’Connor will be our new HSD Deputy Director beginning June 11,

David Pluymers gave an update on the new outdoor Fitness Court in Janesville. The ribbon cutting ceremony will be today.

Family Fun Day planning

Family Fun Day will be July 10, Janesville Mobilizing 4 Change has reserved a bus. HSD staff has been promoting this event. This is
open to all families who have children with social, emotional, behavioral or mental health challenges, There was a $5 cost increase
this year.

Fostering Futures update

Rock County and several other Wisconsin counties are involved in Fostering Futures. Basically this is how to integrate trauma informed
care principles into our agency departments - both how we interact and welcome clients as well as staff and visitors. We're looking
at adding a reflective supervision practice for our supervisory teams. HSD attended a roundtable with the Governor and First Lady
about Trauma-Informed Care. We will be attending a Fostering Futures summit in Green Bay on June 11,

Needs/Action Planning
The MOU was revised. Committee members reviewed the changes. John Weber will update the MOU with changes that were
discussed and bring it back to the Committee next month for final review. The goal is to have a MOU signing in November.

Newsletter ideas
Liane Felton shared that the newsletter has become challenging and time consuming. Liane felt it wouid be helpful to identify the
following issues:
Are staff handing out the newsletter to families, and if so how many?
Do families find the newsletter helpful - do they use it?
What do families want to see in the newsletter?
Could we send this out with an email blast or use Facebook?
s Canwe form a newsletter sub-committee with staff and families?
We will continue this discussion at the next meeting.

Set the Next Agenda
Family Fun Day will be an update instead of planning.

Citizen Participation Announcements
JMAC has PRIDE in the Park on June 9, and they will be showing The Ripple Effect on June 20™ at Craig High School.

Community agency & WREP updates
None




Respectfully submitted,

Gena McGuigan

Rock County Human Services

Children, Youth & Families Division Secretary
(608) 758-8427
gena.mcguigan@co.rock.wi.us
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